

—PATRON HRH The Princess Royal

Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health

59-Hallam Street, London W1W 6DE

Telephone:

Fax:

E-mail: enquiries

21 (11)



SPERRIN LAKELAND TRUST C.E. OFFICE 1 2 MAR 2004 RECEIVED

TRAINING DIVISION
DIRECT LINE:
FAX:
email: claire.moseley

11th February 2004

Dr Jarlooth McAloon
Regional Adviser – Northern Ireland
Antrim Area Hospital
Paediatric Department
45 Bush Road
Antrim
Northern Ireland BT41 2RL

Cody. Mr Fee

Dear Dr McAloon

RCPCH Education and Training Visit to Sperrin and Lakeland Trust, Erne Hospital, Enniskillen and Tyrone County Hospital Omagh 31 January 2002 – Revisit January 2004.

Thank you very much undertaking this visit with you for your helpful report. Thank you for explaining that the revisit due in 2003 was postponed by mutual agreement in order to give the Trust the opportunity to address the Consultant deficit. I note that the Trust has finally been successful in appointing three new Consultants and that morale in the Paediatric department is now very high. It is clear from your letter that most of the concerns expressed at the 2002 visit have been addressed. There is a commitment to address further some of the concerns about Community experience and hopefully this could also include the exposure to child protection. The lack of resident Middle Grade staff is of less concern when there is a cohort of experienced SHOs, however this would remain a concern if the SHOs were considerably less experienced.

Overall Education and Training approval could be extended for the full 4 years until January 2006.

Thank you again for undertaking this visit.

Best wishes

Yours sincerely

Dr Fran Ackland

Assistant Donald Court Fellow

encl:

report

Website: www.rcpch.ac.uk

REGISTERED CHARITY 1057744

Dr Michael Shields, Deputy Regional Adviser

Dr Jeni McCaughey, RCGP Representative, Royal College of General Practitioners N Ireland,
Elmwood House, 44 Elmwood Avenue, Belfast BT9 6AZ

Dr J McCluggage, Postgraduate Dean, Northern Ireland Council for Postgraduate Medical and
Dental Education, 5 Annadale Avenue, Belfast BT7 3JH

Mr Hugh Mills, Chief Executive, Sperrin Lakeland Trust, Strathdene House, Tyrone &

Fermanagh Hospital, Omagh, County Tyrone BT79 ONS

To J Kelly, Medical Director, Sperrin Lakeland Trust, Strathdene House, Tyrone & Fermanagh Hospital, Omagh, County Tyrone BT79 ONS

Dr Trevor Anderson, Clinical Director, Sperrin Lakeland Trust, Strathdene House, Tyrone & Fermanagh Hospital, Omagh, County Tyrone BT79 ONS

Mrs Esther Mills, Director of Women's Services, Sperrin Lakeland Trust, Strathdene House, Tyrone & Fermanagh Hospital, Omagh, County Tyrone BT79 ONS

Lynette Mc Cann, Regional Administrator, Royal College of General Practitioners N Ireland, Elmwood House, 44 Elmwood Avenue, Belfast BT9 6AZ

Dr Fran Ackland, Assistant to Donald Court Fellow, Consultant Paediatrician, Dept of Paediatrics, Northampton General Hospital, Billing Road, Northampton NN1 5BD

Dr Mary McGraw, Officer for Higher Specialist Training

Dr Claire Smith, Officer for General Professional Training

cfi: Kylie Craig, Acting HST Administrator